
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

Room H-307      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the 30” Transmission Main Replacement for Fiscal Year 2026. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the Municipal Authority of Westmoreland County, 

located at 124 Park and Pool Road, New Stanton, PA 15672.  

 

The Drinking Water SRF project will replace a section of the main transmission line that is 

deteriorating. Specifically, the project will install approximately 5,280 feet of 30” ductile iron and 

PVC pipe.  This is a valuable use of taxpayer dollars because the project will support deteriorating 

infrastructure, ensuring the main transmission line continues to provide clean, reliable drinking 

water to 225,000 people in the local community. 

 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in section 1452 of the 

Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 
Very respectfully,  

 

 

  

 

Guy Reschenthaler  

Member of Congress 

 


